
Brendan McCrath 
Director of Services, Environment 
Meath County Council 
County Hall 
Railway Street 
Navan 
Co. Meath 

02 November 2010 Reg. No. WO268-01 

re: Lvndon Douglas Waste Permit (WMP2006113) 

Dear Mr McGrath 

The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is considering a waste licence application for the 
facility at Windtown, Dunsany, Co. Meath (waste permit Register No. W l P  2006113 granted 
to Lyndon Douglas on 2 April 2007). Lyndon Douglas applied to the EPA for a waste licence 
on 18 February 2009 for this facility. The EPA received a fax dated 24 July 2010 from Lyndon 
Douglas on 19 August 2010 which stated that the facility is closed and is no longer accepting 
waste. Lyndon Douglas stated that he no longer wishes to proceed with his application for a 
waste licence with the EPA. 

The EPA seeks confirmation from Meath County Council that the facility 

1. is no longer importing waste, 
2. is or will be or is capable of being returned to beneficial use and 
3. is closed and completed in accordance with the waste permit WMP2006113 and to 

Meath County Council’s satisfaction. 

If  you have any queries please contact Jennifer Cope at 01-2650100. 

Yours sincerely, 

Inspector 
Office of Climate, Licensing & Resource Use 




